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CORRIGIN TOWN HALL  
How good does the Corrigin Town Hall 
look?   
 
The painting of the exterior of the town 
hall looks amazing and the contractors 
are doing a fantastic job of preserving 
this historic building along with the Old 
Roads Board Building.  
 
After numerous colour samples we 
nervously chose colours that highlight 
the grand entry to the hall. I hope you 
agree she looks very elegant and stands 
proudly overlooking the street. 
 
I am excited to see the Old Roads Board 
Building freshly painted soon to match 
the hall.  The large cracks in the building 
have been repaired and all of the 
windows restored. Years of sand that 
has built up around the building and 
under the floor  has been removed and 
the stumps have been lifted.  
 
The inside wall that was hardly secure 
has been removed to reveal a beautiful 
space that the Corrigin Farm 
Improvement Group staff will be so 
pleased to occupy in the new year. 
 
BULYEE HALL 
Our Building Officer, Kody Broun, has 
been busy giving the Bulyee Hall a 
facelift too. The asbestos has been 

safely removed from the kitchen area 
and the walls and ceilings replaced ready 
for the Bulyee Hall Committee to install 
new kitchen cupboards, benches and 
appliances. 
 
OVAL LIGHTS 
After a long wait the lights on the football 
oval have been installed and they are so 
much better than the old ones. I had a 
brief look while they were testing the 
position of the lights and am sure the 
players will appreciate the 
improvements. 
 
There has been a delay in the delivery of 
the hockey oval light poles but they are 
expected to arrive in the next week or so. 
 
Extra power points will be added to the 
hockey oval lights which will be a bonus 
for the Ag Show. 
 
CHRISTMAS LIGHTS 
It is hard to believe that Christmas is 
almost upon us. The Councillors have 
invited the local seniors to join us on the 
bus for a tour of town to judge the 
Christmas lights competition after the 
council December meeting. 
 
OUT ON THE ROADS 
The works crew have been doing great 
job out on the Quairading Corrigin Road 
with the bitumen seal booked to go down 
in mid December.  
 
Unfortunately this work can only be done 
during summer and we appreciate your 
patience especially during the busy 
harvest period. 
 
The crew will move back to the Rabbit 
Proof Fence Road next and will also 
finish the shoulder widening on the 
Bilbarin Quairading Road in the new 
year. 
 
The team have been keeping up with the 
maintenance on the roads. Some 
emergency repairs have been done on 
the areas that were damaged in the  

July floods and we are awaiting approval 
of funding to repair these areas properly 
as soon as be can. 
 
Our team have been kept busy patching 
potholes on rural roads and in town to 
ensure the roads are safe for all users. 
 
TOWN MAINTENANCE 
There seems to be a huge amount of 
weeds and broken tree branches this 
year and the town maintenance team 
have been kept busy mowing, trimming, 
raking and slashing to keep the town 
looking great. 
 
Letters have gone out to remind land 
holders of their responsibilities for 
reducing flammable material on their 
land before fines are issued.  
 
POOL 
During the off season the pool pumps 
and filters have been serviced and a non 
slip surface has been applied to the 
heated pool deck and bathrooms. 
 
Rachel and Kyla have the water looking 
beautiful and when the weather warms 
up I am looking forward to getting back in 
to do some laps. 
 
OUT AND ABOUT  
I attended a meeting in Wandering last 
week and am off to Perth this week for 
an Emergency Management course. I 
am looking forward to joining the Corrigin 
Police later in the week for the unveiling 
of their windmill project. 
 
I am excited to see it all finished and I 
can’t wait to see how it has turned out. 
 
Please contact me on 9063 2203 or 
email shire@corrigin.wa.gov.au if you 
have any questions or queries. 
 
Natalie Manton  
Shire of Corrigin 
Chief Executive Officer  

w w w . c o r r i g i n . w a . g o v . a u  

mailto:shire@corrigin.wa.gov.au
http://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au


 

 

w w w . c o r r i g i n . w a . g o v . a u  

November 2021  
Council Decisions 

CUSTOMER SERVICE CHARTER REVIEW  
Council endorsed the revised Customer Service Charter. The 
charter sets the standard  for the Shire of Corrigin’s community 
experience with the services provided by the local government. 
The charter’s aim is to have a positive impact on the Shire of 
Corrigin’s future consultation outcomes and image within the 
community.  
 
ANIMAL WELFARE IN EMERGENCIES PLAN  
Council endorsed the Animal Welfare in Emergencies  
document as adopted by the Local Emergency Management 
Committee (LEMC) in November 2021. This document will 
now be submitted to the District Emergency Management 
Committee and then State Emergency Management  
Committee for endorsement.  
 
ROCKVIEW COMMUNITY COPPING PROGRAM  
Council revoked their original decision to lease the Rockview 
cropping land to St John Ambulance Corrigin, as they are no 
longer able to enter into the lease. The other interested party, 
Corrigin Farm Improvement Group has now been awarded the 
lease for a 3 year term.  
 
AUSTRALIA DAY AWARDS  
Councillors endorsed the annual Australia Day awards,  
including Community, Youth and Senior Citizen of the Year 
and Active Citizenship to be presented at the Australia Day 
breakfast. Nine nominations were received, however no  
nominations were received in the Seniors category . Council 
reviewed the nominations and decided on a winner in each 
category that will be announced at the Australia Day Breakfast 
in 2022. 
 
REQUEST TO UPGRADE ROADS TO RAV 7 
Council supports the request for the Quairading Corrigin Road 
from the Shire of Corrigin boundary to Bilbarin Quairading 
Road to be upgraded to RAV 7. 
 
DISPOSAL OF ASSETS – GLASS CRUSHER  
Council authorised the disposal of the Komplet Glass  
Recycling System Glass Crusher on behalf of the members of 
RoeROC and will distribute the proceeds among the member 
Shires of Corrigin, Kondinin, Kulin and Narembeen.  
 
ACCEPTANCE OF QUOTE – SOIL STABILISATION IN 
SHIRE OF CORRIGIN 2021/22 
Council accepted the quote from Western Stabilisers for soil 
stabilisation on the Rabbit Proof Fence Rd.  

Meet the new  

Councillors  

Hi my name is Brydon Fare, 
I am an owner/operator of a family 
based electrical contracting  
business and perform work both 
locally and throughout the state 
since 2008. I was born and raised 
in Corrigin and I’m at the stage in 
my life I feel the need to be more 
active and to give back to the 

community that had raised me from a young age. 
I am an approachable person with a friendly/happy 
outlook with a twist of cheekiness. 

Cr Brydon Fare 

My name is Claire Steele, I am 
a local resident and small  
business owner. I will be a 
voice for local people with  
nearly 15 years’ experience in 
the banking industry. In an ever
-changing world of risk and 
compliance this has prepared 
me for this task.  
 
Raised on a family farm in the Beverley Shire I  
understand what matters and concerns people within 
a rural community. Local facilities, services and  
capabilities are of the utmost importance to help us 
function in our daily lives. 
 
I consider myself well educated, am an advocate of 
projects benefitting local people and progress for 
small business and industry in the community. 

Cr Claire Steele  

http://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au


 

 

LOOK WHAT’S BEEN HAPPENING 

TOWN HALL AND OLD ROADS BOARD RESTORATION  
Over the past few weeks you would have seen the Town Hall 
exterior undergo a much needed facelift with fresh paint and 
repairs carried out. Works have now begun on the Old Roads 
Board Building to paint the same colour as the town hall, fix the 
external/internal cracking and restore the flooring. These works 
are funded by Phase 2 of the Local Roads and Community 
Infrastructure grant. The Town Hall is still available for hire while 
the external works are being carried out and Corrigin Farm 
Improvement Group will return to the Roads Board once the 
restoration has finished.  
  
SUNRISE FLOW 
Just over 20 ladies woke up before the sun to start their day with 
Sunrise Flow. Janet from Nourishabley led a fusion of yoga, 
pilates, tai chi and mediation overlooking Corrigin and surrounds, 
watching the sun come up at the R.S.L. Lookout. The session was 
followed by a delicious healthy breakfast.  
 
Thanks to Janet for being such a fantastic instructor and a big 
thanks to all woke up extremely early this morning to attend and 
make it such an enjoyable event. 
 
WELCOME TO THE TEAM 
A warm welcome to Kyla and Rhys who have recently joined our 
team. Kyla has successfully completed her training to become the 
shire's relief Pool Manager and Rhys will be assisting Cookie as a 
Container Deposit Scheme Operator.   
 
WESTERN AUSTRALIA BICYCLE NETWORK GRANT 
FUNDED PROJECTS  
The Shire of Corrigin has received funding for a section of shared 
pathway from Kunjin St through the new Rotary Park development 
to the corner of Lynch Street and Larke Crescent.  
 
The aim of the project is to provide a connection between the 
main highway and the centre of town for people riding, walking, 
jogging, on gophers and with prams. 
 
It is part of the Shire’s ongoing commitment to upgrade the shared 
pathway network throughout the townsite. 
There will be some existing trees removed as part of the section 
going along Lynch Street, however these will be kept to a 
minimum and any trees removed will be replaced with a more 
suitable variety of street tree set back from the new pathway so to 
avoid any safety issues into the future. 

For the latest updates and news LIKE us on our facebook pages  
Shire of Corrigin and Corrigin Community Resource Centre (CRC) 

https://www.facebook.com/Shire-of-Corrigin-218803268205734/
https://www.facebook.com/CorriginCRC/


 

 

Part Time Customer Service Officer  
(3 days per week) 

An excellent opportunity exists for an enthusiastic 
and efficient individual to secure an interesting role 
within a supportive and friendly team. Attention to 

detail and the ability to provide high-level customer 
service to both internal and external clients is  
necessary. If you have a cheerful and positive  

outlook and enjoy helping people then this position 
could be just right for you.  

Further information about the position is available by  
contacting the Human Resources Officer, Ms Tanya  

Ludlow, on 9063 2203 or by visiting http://
www.corrigin.wa.gov.au/ 

Contract Project Officer – Workplace Health and 
Safety Induction Video Production Project 

The Shire of Corrigin is seeking a highly motivated 
and suitably qualified person to undertake a short 

term Project Officer role with the Shire. The Project 
Officer will be responsible for working with the Shire 

of Corrigin and production company to develop a 
staff induction video to enhance team culture and 
meet its Workplace Health and Safety obligations.  
A position description is available from the Shire of 
Corrigin HR Officer, Tanya Ludlow, by contacting 

9063 2203 or by visiting http://
www.corrigin.wa.gov.au/ 

For more information about the project, please  
contact Heather Talbot on 9063 2203. 

http://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au/
http://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au/
http://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au/
http://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au/


 

 



 

 



 

 

   

 
SHIRE OFFICE and DEPOT 
Fri     3   Dec 2021       CLOSING @ 3.30pm 
Fri 24 Dec 2021  OPEN 
Mon  27 Dec 2021  CLOSED 
Tues  28 Dec 2021  CLOSED 
Wed  29 Dec 2021  CLOSED  
Thur 30 Dec 2021  CLOSED 
Fri 31 Dec 2021 CLOSED 
Mon    3 Jan 2022        CLOSED 
Tues   4 Jan 2022 OPEN 

 
CORRIGIN CRC and PUBLIC LIBRARY 
Fri     3   Dec 2021       CLOSING @ 3.30pm 
Fri 24 Dec 2021  OPEN 
Mon  27 Dec 2021  CLOSED 
Tues  28 Dec 2021  CLOSED 
Wed  29 Dec 2021  CLOSED  
Thur 30 Dec 2021  CLOSED 
Fri 31 Dec 2021 CLOSED 
Mon    3 Jan 2022        CLOSED 
Tues   4 Jan 2022 OPEN 

1  

CORRIGIN SWIMMING POOL 
Fri       3 Dec 2021       CLOSING @ 5pm 
Fri     10 Dec 2021       CLOSING @ 5pm 
Thur 23 Dec 2021 OPEN 
Fri 24 Dec 2021  CLOSING @ 5pm 
Sat  25 Dec 2021  CLOSED 
Sun  26 Dec 2021  CLOSED 
Mon  27 Dec 2021  OPEN  
Tues 28 Dec 2021        OPEN 
Wed  29 Dec 2021       OPEN 
Thur  30 Dec 2021  OPEN 
Fri 31 Dec 2021  CLOSING @ 4pm 
Sat   1 Jan 2022 CLOSED 
Sun   2 Jan 2022 OPEN  
Mon   3 Jan 2022         OPEN  

CORRIGIN WASTE TRANSFER STATION 
Fri  24 Dec 2021      10am - 3pm 
Sat    25 Dec 2021      CLOSED 
Sun   26 Dec 2021      CLOSED 
Mon  27 Dec 2021      10am - 2pm 
Wed  29 Dec 2021      10am - 2pm 
Fri  31 Dec 2021      10am - 3pm 
Sat     1 Jan 2022        CLOSED  
Sun    2 Jan 2022        9am - 12pm   
Mon   3 Jan 2022        10am - 2pm 

 

 

 CONTAINER DEPOSIT REFUND POINT 
Wed   22 Dec 2021    1pm - 5pm 
Sat     25 Dec 2021    CLOSED 
Wed   29 Dec 2021    1pm - 5pm 
Sat       1 Jan 2022     CLOSED 
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Your Shire Guide 
Shire facilities and services guide over the Christmas and New Year holiday period. 

Staff & Councillors would like to wish all community  

members a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! 
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CORRIGIN  
POOL  

 

 
1 NOV 2021 TO 27 MAR 2022 

 2021/2022   

SUMMER Outdoor Swimming Pool Opening Hours  

  Early Morning 
(Laps only) 

Morning Afternoon 

Monday 6am - 9am 10am - 1pm 3pm - 7pm 
Tuesday 6am - 9am 10am - 1pm 3pm - 6pm 
Wednesday 6am - 9am 10am - 1pm 3pm - 7pm 
Thursday 6am - 9am CLOSED 3pm - 6pm  
Friday CLOSED 10am - 1pm 3pm - 6pm 
Saturday CLOSED CLOSED 1pm - 6pm 
Sunday CLOSED CLOSED 1pm - 6pm 

PLEASE NOTE: Times are subject to 
change depending on weather.  

Like the Shire of Corrigin Facebook Page 
for the latest pool updates.   

SUMMER Indoor Heated Pool  
Opening Hours 

 Morning Afternoon 
Monday 6am-9am / 10am-1pm  3pm-6pm  
Tuesday 6am-9am / 10am-1pm  3pm-6pm 
Wednesday 6am-9am / 10am-1pm 3pm-6pm  
Thursday 6am-9am 3pm-6pm 
Friday 10am-1pm 3pm-6pm 
Saturday CLOSED 1pm-6pm 
Sunday CLOSED 1pm-6pm 

GENERAL POOL ENTRY 
Adult      $4.00 
Adult Concession     $3.00 
Child (4 -15yrs) / Student  $3.00 
Child (4 -15yrs) / Student Con. $2.25 
Spectator (no swimming)   $2.50 
Under 3 years      FREE 
 

SEASON PASSES (Pay at Shire office) 
Family       $250 
Family Concession         $187.50 
Adult         $110 
Adult Concession          $82.50 
Child (4-16yrs)           $70 
Child Concession (4-16yrs)        $52.50  
 

INDOOR HEATED POOL ENTRY 
Adult      $7.00 
Adult Concession     $5.25 
Child (0-4yrs)     $3.50 
Child (0-4yrs) Concession  $2.60 
Child (4-16yrs) / Student   $5.00 
Child (4-16yrs) / Student Con.  $3.75  
Bulk Pass (10 visits)        $60 
Bulk Pass (10 visits) Con.       $45 
Carer       FREE 

Image by Jackie Grylls  

file:///C:/Users/pcsadmin/Documents/Bluetooth Exchange Folder


 

 

Snap Send Solve allows you to easily report an 
issue within our community that needs 

addressing, by notifying the Shire of Corrigin. 
Just snap a photo, input the location and any  
details and send it through to us, then we can  

get onto resolving it.  
The Snap, Send, Solve app is FREE to download on your mobile 

phone from the Apple App Store or get it on Google Play. 

WE CAN BEAT IT IF WE DON’T FEED IT! 

Corrigin Refund Point 
8 GOYDER STREET, CORRIGIN 

OPENING Wednesday 1:00pm - 5:00pm 
HOURS Saturday 8:30am - 12:30pm 

For bulk returns of 800+ containers, call the Shire of Corrigin on  
9063 2203 to organise a drop-off time and day.  



 

 

3-5pm SATURDAY 11 DECEMBER 
Corrigin Memorial Swimming Pool   

 

Kids must be accompanied by an  
adult while using the inflatable  

if they are under stage 4, OR they  
must be fully capable and  

confident wearing a flotation aid. 
Parents of kids wearing a flotation aid 

must close by and ready to assist if 
needed. 

 

Come have fun & follow the lifeguards rules! 



 

 



 

 

Kidsport enables eligible West Australian children aged  

5-8 years to participate in community sport by offering  

them financial assistance of up to $150 per calendar year  

towards club fees. In 2021, all eligible children will be able  

to access TWO Kidsport vouchers with the second  

becoming available from 1 July 2021.  

For more information visit www.dlgsc.wa.gov.au/kidsport  

 

Corrigin Pharmacy  
Moderna (Aged 12+)  
Astra Zenica (Aged 60+)  
Book via 
www.corriginpharmacy.com.au 
 

 
 

Corrigin Medical Centre 
Pfizer  
Call 9063 2107 to book 

Available in Corrigin at the  
Pharmacy and Medical Centre 

http://www.dlgsc.wa.gov.au/kidsport?fbclid=IwAR1JDDbILglnxG0Op6XFsLTryfl28xBbmMU2xT1oV2JB8jPuPqB8U-yb3rk
https://www.facebook.com/corriginpharmacy?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWoDDpvo1a4vB1hI6p3STxxsqHFNPUHavVY6pY2agaSiqnUCI40tmyy4Tsf2WSw_3PBeATRGQLHBoypIdYyzC-pDAXH5Vff1c3i_bK4-ypS_HGhOKU1mP_ezzONxpCHdXjExX93oH49C8Mni85Ibd_h5bE-WFtu5ij8OLV_QLOGSRS6zt1CNvV4BbWrxCOxEFI&__tn__
http://www.corriginpharmacy.com.au/?fbclid=IwAR20b9NxmNc9gFvN5VZoFjC_J7dWKlj0OGKVO3B_JEj5XI_YHmkyM18vXH0


 

 



 

 

Shire of Corrigin 
9 Lynch Street 
P: 9063 2203 
F: 9063 2005 
E:shire@corrigin.wa.gov.au 

Corrigin CRC 
55 Larke Crescent 
P: 9063 2778 
F: 9063 2779 
E: corrigin@crc.net.au 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

1 November 21 - 15 February 22  
Prohibited Burning Period 
 
10 December 
Corrigin Park Party 2021 @ APEX Park 
 
11 December 
Inflatable Fun @  Corrigin Pool 3pm - 5pm  
 
14 December 
Movie Club @ CRC  
 
14 December 
Practical Driving Assessments @ Shire of Corrigin  

 
21 December 
Council Meeting @ Shire of Corrigin 
 
21 December 
Decorate a gingerbread house @ CRC 
 
21 December 
Christmas Lights Competition, judging @ 8pm 
 
22 December 
Kids Christmas activity @ CRC 
 
6, 13, 20, 27 January  
FREE Summer Holiday Movies 
 
26 January  
Australia Day Breakfast and Citizen of the Year 
Awards, 7.30am @ CREC 

mailto:shire@corrigin.wa.gov.au?subject=Website%20Enquiry
mailto:corrigin@wn.com.au?subject=Website%20Enquiry

